

300 Dufferin Avenue P.O. Box 5035 London, ON N6A 4L9

December 12, 2019

Chair and Members
Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee

Re: Enhanced Transit Services – Richmond Street and Western Road

As the City of London and the London Transit Commission continue to look for means by which the London Transit System can be enhanced to achieve efficiencies and reliability, it is important that all transit routes, including those along the Richmond Street and Western Road, be considered. We are therefore seeking support of the following recommendation:

"That the following actions be taken with respect to the transit routes along Richmond Street and Western Road between the Masonville Transit Hub, Western University and the Downtown:

- a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with London Transit Commission to identify:
  - enhancements to roadway geometry, including, but not limited to, intersection design;
  - ii) traffic controls, including signal design and operations;
  - iii) transit routing and stop locations; and
  - iv) other potential short and long term improvements to enhance transit service and connectivity along these corridors; and,
- b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to a future meeting of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee, in advance of the next project intake opportunity for the Public Transit Infrastructure Funding Transit Stream Program, with the results of the review set out in a) above."

Respectfully submitted,

Phil Squire, Councillor, Ward 6 Maureen Cassidy Councillor, Ward 5